Citizens Advice Reigate & Banstead 
Reserves Policy 

Unrestricted reserves

The Citizens Advice Reigate and Banstead trustees believe that Citizens Advice Reigate and Banstead should hold financial reserves in order to ensure that the charity can continue to operate and meet the needs of clients in the event of unforeseen and potentially financially damaging circumstances arising.   It has taken into account the reliability and continuance of future funding, timing of cash flows and working capital requirements, cover for unplanned emergency repairs and potential liabilities relating to staff should there be closure of a particular activity.

The trustees consider therefore that it would be prudent to set aside an amount equivalent to three months' operating expenditure.
Restricted reserves

Certain funds are restricted by the donor or funder and cannot be used for the general purposes of Citizens Advice Reigate and Banstead. Their existence, and the sums of money therein, do not imply that there has been an underspend but may result from a variety of circumstances including timing differences between the Citizens Advice Reigate and Banstead’s financial year and the funding year of the project concerned.

A list of restricted reserves and the purpose for which they are intended includes, but is not restricted to, the following:   

· Raven Housing Trust: project delivery
· Universal Support: Help to Claim set up project:

· Universal Support: Help to Claim project delivery 

· Community Foundation Surrey: Welfare Benefits support

· Access to Justice: Court desk help

· Older Person’s Advice Horley: project delivery

Monitoring procedure
The application of this reserves policy is monitored and reviewed by the trustees on at least a quarterly basis.

Where the three month cover is not being met, a regular and in depth written analysis should be distributed to Trustee Board, including a 12 month and 36 month budgetary analysis to ensure that the forecast predicts that the charity remains and will remain solvent and can operate in the medium and long term as a ‘going concern’; best and worst case scenarios should be assessed and, for the worst case, appropriate measures identified and computed (such as use of outreach facilities and staff redundancies) in order to confirm that the ‘going concern’ status will be maintained in the longer term.

